To the distinguished gentleman, Mr. David Marshall.

Wonderful greeting!

I received your letter and I believe I didn’t forget what you are doing to help me you and Glen Macgilvera. I am very grateful. My news is that I was on strike for almost 67 days and I stopped because I could no longer drink the fortifying “Inshur”, which is given through force feeding for the presence of “…”.  As for my health, things got worse because of the solitary condition, and you may have heard about the storming of the “sixth” and about the gun fire and excessive force and the injuries that were inflicted on the prisoners.

I can’t [or not permitted to ] exercise and there is no medicine and no sleep because of the torture “I mean the intentional provocation/noise”. I asked the Administration for the first time to look into my medical conditions, but without any results.  In my opinion the status quo “the solitary confinement and the injustice” is better for all of us [prisoners] to bring attention to our case. As far as the communication, I beg your pardon for coming [or not coming to visit]. Imagine, my neighboring prisoner was searched four times only because he made a phone call, and despite him not having met anyone. When I say searched, I mean a complete sexual search, with all that the word implies. If the purpose is to arrange leaving this place, it is OK, as you recall , I told you I accept to go to any country, and for you to do whatever you deem suitable. I ask of you at this time to talk about me in the western press and to renew sending my requests for asylum to any Arabic or Non-Arabic countries which sympathizes with us in light of the new conditions, and I ask you to expedite this action, if you may. I also ask you if you may spell it all out for me, everything, in details in your next letter, which I hope you make it long and detailed, since I am isolated.

If there is a very pressing matter, you can deliver to me through the Legal Representative for the prison “S G (or S J)…”.[ Mohammad’s note: the name is unfortunately covered by the “unclassified” stamp]

My morale is high! Hoping to meet you outside of this place.

I wish to inform you that those on strike are being force fed through tubes, as of May 17, and that there is a significant group who lost between 35 to 50 pounds, and some even more. We will continue to the end.

Please accept my best greeting to you and to your assistant [helper/translator]

Ahmad Adnan Ajam

